## PTA pre-planning meeting 5/31

Attendees:

Stacy Gray

Nancy Haynes

Alicia Barnaby

Kristen Bakker

Bobbi Zoerhof

Chris Burgess

Nikki Shilton

Mary Lewandoski

Heather Lewis

Sarah Spach

Lexi Rusch

- September 6<sup>th</sup> is the beginning of the 2016 school year.
- Orientation is mandatory for all students. Will be having one day and one evening session with dates yet to be determined
- Val checking in with risk management in regards to blanket permission slip.
   Alicia following up with Val. Wondering if we can include West Leonard
   Library in the list of available locations to travel to during the day (since we
   don't officially have library)
- We discussed contacting the student advancement foundation to see about possible Library grants
- 10<sup>th</sup> graders will be at Wilderness State Park Oct 11<sup>th</sup> 13<sup>th</sup> 2016 for camp
- Oct  $22^{nd}$  is when we are targeting our Fall Festival. From 4 8 PM
- The first orientation committee meeting (sub-committee) date has been set for June 22<sup>nd</sup> at 8:30 AM at Frost
- There is an honors night (recognition night) next Tuesday the 7<sup>th</sup>. 6 − 9 grades starting at 6 PM. Only 21 have completed their community service. Also will be recognizing student council, perfect attendance, GPA achievements, and more
- It was mentioned (again) that we need a man calendar on the wall to coordinate dates at the new building
- There is a band concert this Thursday
- It was mentioned that Metta McGoffin will be our event coordinator in the new Frost High building
- Need to put Talent Show (February?), Chili Cook Off, Walkathon (same as elementary?), and Spirit Week (same as Union's Homecoming week) on the calendar.
- The yearbooks should arrive next Friday. Extras have been ordered and will be \$10 each. Yearbooks sold at Coffee Cart if possible. If they are not delivered on time will be available at orientation.
- We will be using Jostens for the school yearbooks next year.

- Still looking to form a Grant Committee for camping supplies, library, and grounds projects so far. KISD was mentioned as having a grant writer available on staff to be looked into and Mary Lewandowski has offered to be a part of this team.
- Clarification on academic clubs / peer support / tutoring to gain service hours helping out others after schools.
- Gerry Barnaby is our community relations. A community coupon for service hours to neighbors a good idea. Possibly making birdhouses next week should time permit. A seed packet with note another good suggestion for community outreach.
- Indian Mill Creek cleanup Friday September 9<sup>th</sup> during the day. Planning to meet at church for 6<sup>th</sup> 10<sup>th</sup> grade. This is being lead by 9<sup>th</sup> grader Jonathon who is looking to be the student green team lead. Suggested Mr. Ramey provides a cookout for those volunteers for the day.
- K- 5 will not be involved with adopt a highway. Will be more focused with older students, with efforts being lead by Stacy Gray.